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We would like to be heard in support of this submission.

About Living Streets 

Living Streets Aotearoa is New Zealand’s national walking and pedestrian organisation, providing a positive voice for people on foot and working to promote walking friendly planning and development around the country.  Our vision is “More people choosing to walk more often and enjoying public places”. 

The objectives of Living Streets Aotearoa are:

· to promote walking as a healthy, environmentally-friendly and universal means of transport and recreation

· to promote the social and economic benefits of pedestrian-friendly communities

· to work for improved access and conditions for walkers, pedestrians and runners including walking surfaces, traffic flows, speed and safety

· to advocate for greater representation of pedestrian concerns in national, regional and urban land use and transport planning.

Wellington is the local walking action group based, working to make city and suburban centres in the region more walking-friendly.

For more information, please see: www.livingstreets.org.nz  

Our submission:

Governance

We fully support the recent initiatives that WCC has taken to improve communication with community groups in the city.

Urban development
We support high-quality urban development, and we look forward to continuing to be involved in the development of the Growth Spine and developments in urban and suburban centres.

Transport

Since walking has great synergy with public transport, we support initiatives to improve the city’s public transport network.
We are pleased that WCC has confirmed its commitment to the agreed Ngauranga to Airport plan, in particular the Public Transport Spine Study and walking initiatives such as a safe crossing of Cobham Drive.

It is good that the significance of walking as a means of transport is noted: we suggest walking’s contribution to the economic success of the city needs to be built – for instance, Lambton Quay’s prosperity is reliant on high pedestrian counts.

We support the walking, cycling and public transport infrastructure projects, and we submit that one of the key measures of WCC performance in the area should be around the implementation of the cycling, walking and bus priority plans, with specific and measurable percentage targets.

We congratulate WCC on road safety initiatives such as lowering sped limits and support of Walk to Work Day, and look forward to these programmes continuing. 

We note that parking on footpaths and berms is identified as a safety issue, and that there is an ongoing programme to improve parking. We submit that this programme should also include enforcement actions on these issues, and recognises that WCC has obligations and commitments, including in its transport and climate change policies, to move towards encouraging other modes of transport that do not require such parking, with its associated costs and resources.

We submit that in addition to compliance with time restrictions and payment requirements, there should be a target for compliance with safety issues such as footpath parking, and residents’ satisfaction surveys should specifically include this aspect when surveying their satisfaction with parking availability.
